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Feb 24th - TBA 

           

 

Feb 10th - TBA 

"Dare to Care” 

In the absence of President Rich Hawley, Ron Eberhart took over the reins to the club as he also 
was the Zoom Administrator.   We got off to a little late start at 12:08.  Ron read a poem with a 
Winter theme.  Next, he asked Karen Morris to lead us in the Pledge of Allegiance to our Flag 
followed by the Optimist Creed. 
 
Our Speaker, Kathryn Kornblum-Zelle,  Executive Director of Parenting Time Center was next 
on the agenda.  She told us about what they do to help families.  They offer supervised visits  
between parents, and in some cases, Grandparents and children in a safe environment at their 
business.  These are families with broken relationships who need help in getting together with 
each other in a non-violent atmosphere.   
 
Their MISSION is to empower parents and children (ages 2 months to 17) to create positive 
relationships in a safe and nurturing environment.  Their VISION is to break the              
generational cycle of fragile families through services, partnerships, and collaboration.  
 
Opened in 2009, Parenting Time Center was a dream realized for Kathryn Kornblum -Zelle 
and Kay Pechin. Family law attorneys for over two decades, they witnessed family after  
family torn apart by custody battles leaving innocent children victims of emotional damage. 
Having no professional place to exchange children, parents resorted to public parking lots 
and relatives houses often resulting in the opportunity for further conflict and even violence.  
 
Feeling compelled to help these children and give them a safe site to interact with their    
parent; they opened Parenting Time Center, the only professional supervised visit and       
exchange center in a nine-county area of Southwestern Indiana, as well as Southern Illinois  
and Western Kentucky. 
 
They have professional staff work with families of all backgrounds in a safe, secure           
environment to empower children to create a positive relationship with their parent and to 
direct the parent on appropriate child-parent interaction.  
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Everyday, they continue working to stop the generational cycle of dysfunction and create 
healthy families in the Tri-State. Each child comes to us, a victim of family conflict.        
Parenting Time Center gives them a voice and knowledge of how to have a healthy           
relationship with their parent.  They offer 2-hour classes to parents for 8 weeks to teach them 
how to get along with each other in a civil way.  Kathryn stated some shocking statistics that   
Indiana ranks #2 in domestic violence in the nation and Kentucky is #1. She also stated that child 
abuse has risen during the Covid-19 Pandemic.  
 
Ron then updated the members on events discussed at the last board meeting. 
 

• He mentioned that the 100th Anniversary celebration had been push back to September,     
October, or November due to the virus.  

 

• Ron also had a discussion with Larry Neisen with the East Side club and we agreed to not 
have a Youth Appreciation Week celebration until November of this year.  

 

• Rich is working on February speakers. 
 

• We donated $2800 to the Santa Clothes club.   
 

• Ron also mentioned that the club had purchased a one-year subscription for Zoom to conduct 
meetings with unlimited length. 

 

• He also said that we are soliciting Essay Contest participants again and have contacted     
several local high schools.   

 

• Next meeting on February 10th will be a Zoom meeting again.  Ron will send out a Zoom 
link to join. 

 
Hang in there!!  Be safe.  Don’t forget 
to wear your mask!!    
 
Ron Eberhart – January Newsletter 
writer 
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